PACT meeting – Wednesday 25th March 2020
Reports shared prior to the meeting
Finance Update (Philip)
Total PACT funds: £4902.51

Gardening fund: £2198.27

Repair Cafe:£24.46

Refill Grant: £12.41

Unallocated funds: £2667.37

The main payment since we last met was £409 for the raised beds at the Salvation Army. Joan has secured a grant from EDC to pay for these.

Repair Café Update (Malcolm)

Last session there were approx 18 repairs done, the first hour was very slow but the second hour was quite busy, the final half hour was dead which makes a change as we usually get someone arrive about 10 mins to 1 pm with a job that takes 40 mins to repair!  The bike servicing and repairs were a huge success, we even had an electric golf trolley - a first for the repair cafe! Two new repairers were in attendance, John on electricals and Sara on sewing, it was also nice to see Mark back on bikes.  Donations were somewhere in the low to mid £50 range, excellent considering the present climate.  We also had a few people come just for a chat and see what we were all about, Sally's cake went down a treat once again!  A couple of our volunteers were not there as they were self-isolating.
Current situation: the repair Café has now been cancelled until further notice.
Eden Community Fund (John)

I attended this on Feb 15th.  It turned out to be an informative and sociable event, about 10 panel members from different organisations. Grants in the region of £50k were awarded to around 13 of the 15 applicants, all worthy community projects.

Penrith Town Council’s Climate Action Group (John)
I attended this informal group meeting, together with Jaki, on 3rd March. Penrith Town Council, under the very able direction of town clerk Viv Tunnadine, and working closely with Alan Barr of the Green Party, have produced a really excellent Draft Strategic Plan, entitled "Penrith, A Carbon Neutral Town". It is too much to report on fully here, but having since been adopted by the full council, it should be in the public domain very soon. I believe that (in normal circumstances) PACT could be of real service in helping translate some of these strategies into action, not least by participating in a potential "hub" building in the heart of Penrith. 

EDC Zero Carbon draft Strategic Plan (John)
I don't have any further update on this at present. 

Hitchhiking point in Shap  (John)
Unfortunately my hoped-for free legal advice has failed to materialise at present. However, I need to contact another solicitor quite soon (for paid advice!) and will pose the hitch-hiking questions at the same time.

Gardening Group Updates (Joan)

February update:

We have just done our last Soup Drop In session. It was a very successful enterprise and our team did good. It will carry on and be run by S Army as folks really felt it was a jolly occasion. We  attracted the Syrian refugees and one of them has offered to help on future Fridays as she is a qualified chef. 330 were served over the 8 Fridays, 273 soups, 207 sandwiches and 284 drinks. Supported by JJ Grahams, 4 Eden, M&S and Aldi. Thanks everyone.

1. Carleton Hill Walk Hopefully Gemma and Laura will be able to meet up next week and talk through potential local initiatives in this area of Penrith.

2. UCC Community Garden? Sarah one of our new community gardeners is a Head of Dept here. We are working on the possibility of setting up a school community garden. Staff and Head very keen. I am hoping we can link school up with Queen Katherine's school in Kendal who have been doing this for some years and have accredited courses (Jane, Deputy Head there is one of our gardeners.) Laura who also has 2 boys there is keen to see kids from UCC growing and it could help kids who might be developing mental health issues.

3. Raised beds Salvation Army.. new beds now in place thanks to David and 4 Eden plus grant from EDC. We are working with a youth group to plant up this year who have already planted onions and broad beans in containers.

4. Wild area Railway Station. 4 Eden and David have been great in helping to moved bags of soil here. Now ready to plant up and later seed with wildflowers. Bog area included and we will use young people to build the bug hotels.

We are exploring moving a piano from Salvation Army to platform 2. I have discussed this with QEGS students who use the station. We have a piano tuner, Phil willing to take responsibility. I am going to approach Fire Service to see if they have the people power to move it. There is a suggestion that it get moved on VE Day on a flatbed trailer with someone playing old tunes!!

5. Rheged wish to support us this year, we are doing a display up there next month for their Homes and Garden Festival and hope to include a pop-up veg growing display in fish boxes.

6. Penrith Castle. Still waiting for a comment from English Heritage re wild daffodil planting at the Castle - it has been to committee. Daffs we planted at Raiselands Croft along A6 are coming up.

7. Gt Dockray Louise will again be busy here.  Rheged will put up a bug house around boxes but they want our help. Louise has offered to help as will some of us.

8. Cumbria Life has an article in it about community gardeners at the railway station.

March update:

We have now stopped gardening as a group. Until there is a movement clamp down individuals are looking after various plots. We have almost finished the wild area at the railway station and planted up the boxes even though not many travellers around. Amazingly the station staff, with free time are looking forward to looking after the plants!

The EDC grant for the raised beds/renewal scheme at the SA has been through 2 of the 3 stages and as there is sufficient money in the gardening fund, I have ordered the other furniture (as discussed with treasurer.)

No news re permission Penrith Castle bulbs planting.

Britain in Bloom has  been cancelled and I wrote to the RHS about their role as I saw it this Summer... to get people growing fruit and veg. With this in mind I have done an article for the Herald.
Zero Carbon Cumbria partnership (Chris)
We've submitted a proposal that PACT enter this partnership bid for Lottery funding. As described in various documents, we asked for £42,800 over 5 years, with approximately half being spent on a 1-day-a-week-average coordinator. We would increase our support for Repair Cafes and Freegle events alongside work on 5 new local projects over the 5 years, all within Eden District. We said that we'd agree to the proposed memorandum of understanding and a partnership agreement and supplied a Partner Key Information form. I think we will hear if the bid is successful in July, with the project starting in September and a coordinator in post in December. It would be good to confirm that the board is OK with this submission and agreement in principle.

I separately handed over the baton for the grow-local-veg project to VistaVeg and helped Lynn with their submission which has gone in separately.

Finally, for your information, Freegle is listed as a wider partner and agreed to the proposed memorandum of understanding.

Long Grass for Nature (Jaki)
This PACT campaign encourages people to leave areas of grass to grow long this summer. It's aimed at households and parish councils. We've kicked off by sending out an article to parish/local newsletters in Eden, which get published over the next few months. We've also had some flyers printed, and these were given out at the Penrith Repair Cafe and Seedy Saturday. There won't be much opportunity to dish out more leaflets until events begin to happen again - no way to know at this stage when that will be. We'll concentrate on PR and social media to promote it. It's something that people can do while they are self isolating, and might even be a helpful focus. I had hoped to go and film some video clips in people's gardens, where they're leaving grass long, but that's not going to be possible now. We'll ask people to send us photos and videos. We created an online form, which people can fill in to indicate they're taking part and to tell us about any support they need. Three people have filled it in (plus Chris, testing it out), and that's before our promotion really even began. 

I propose that we continue with this campaign, despite the Coronavirus situation. I don't foresee any way in which it would contravene any future guidance on Coronavirus, and could be helpful in giving people something they can do in their own garden. 

Appleby Heritage Centre (Lucy)

Appleby Heritage Centre has gone into receivership and gave Appleby Edibles notice to move out but this was averted. EDC economic development and estates team met last Wednesday to discuss Appleby Heritage Centre and Appleby Edibles. They discussed a number of issues & are waiting for further guidance from their legal team. For Appleby Edibles to remain on the site in the longer term would require a formal arrangement. They will email me in due course. In the meantime, I've emailed Joan Robinson who suggests supporting people to take responsibility for smaller areas that are locally and easily accessible to them. Possibly working more closely with Appleby Smarter. I am now emailing Appleby Community Enterprise.

Below is my letter to the Herald that wasn't published last Sat. but I hope will make it into this week's edition;

As you know the Appleby Heritage Centre has recently gone into receivership.

It must be the priority to make sure that the current learners are not left high and dry with their studies and/or educational opportunities.

I am hoping that EDC will allow Appleby Edibles to remain on the site as a community garden and allotment space, that we can re-plant the 64 tree heritage apple cordon and that a group of people prepared to take responsibility to expand on the core of delivery of vocational education that  AHC managed to maintain in these difficult times can come together. Newton Rigg College is also under review. The future of the 'Heritage' Centre are Appleby maybe even Eden wide conversations, including Natural Heritage.    # Waste prevention, recycling and upcycling materials: Plastics, metals, wood. Sustainable building techniques, with creative input from local enterprise, designers, artists, and craftspeople, cooperation is needed and keeping good communication going around wider issues that we all have in common to move forward together, as a community, maintaining high standards, towards more sustainable futures. The Railway Yard in Kirby Stephen has become a hive of activity. 
